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Next Southglenn 
Civic Association 

Board Meeting
Wed., Aug. 20th, 7 p.m. 

at St. Tim’s

Linda’s Tid-Bits
Linda Nixon
	 The weather has been so different than 
what we have been used to in the last few 
years. I don’t really like those 90 degree 
and above days, but I love the afternoon 
showers.  We hope the weather does not 
permit the rain on FUNFEST NIGHT, 
August 5 from 5:30 to 8:45.
	 We really need your help by coming to 
FUN FEST NIGHT to make it the very best 
one yet.
	 Funfest is a fun night in the park with 
family, friends, and neighbors.  We invited 
the Arapahoe County Sheriffs and the Fire 
Department as well.  We will have good 
food, drinks, and fun.
	 We have lots of fun going on like the 
bouncy house, the face painter, the bike 
parade (decorate your bike and maybe win 
a prize), the famous cake walk, the boy 
scouts’ box car derby, a hula hoop contest, 
a gunny sack race, and, of course, the big 
give away raffles!  
	 It is a chance to meet new neighbors and 
it brings the whole neighborhood together 
and maybe WIN a PRIZE!
	 If you would like to volunteer as a 
watcher for the bouncy house or help hand-
ing prizes out or with the food or the other 
games or set-up or take-down we can 
really use your help for even 1hr time slots.  
Please call me at 303-795-8083.

We Are on Facebook!
Like us on Facebook:

www.Facebook.com/SGCivicAssoc

Join us on Southglenn.Nextdoor.com

Southglenn Garden 
Club Notes for July 2014

	 Garden Chat from July 10th Southglenn Garden Club Meeting revolved mostly 
around two main topics.  The first topic was pruning of Clematis.  Clematis plants are 
divided into three pruning groups.
	 Group (1 or A) plants bloom on old wood and require no pruning except to con-
trol size.  A good way to do this is to lightly prune after flowering back to a pair of 
healthy buds.  Examples are the Clematis alpina and Clematis montana that bloom in 
the spring.
	 Group (2 or B) plants bloom first on old wood and then again on new.  Prune lightly 
in early spring to shape and remove weak growth and then prune after bloom if desired.  
These are the large flowered hybrids.  This group is often divided again into two 
subgroups…2a and 2b.  The 2a subgroup normally blooms in the spring and possibly 
again in the fall and the 2b subgroup bloom mainly in the spring then intermittently all 
through summer.  The number of later flowers can be increased if the seed heads from 
the first flowering are removed right after the blooms drop their petals.
	 Group (3 or C) plants generally flower on new growth and can be cut back to 12 
inches in late winter or early spring.
	 The second topic discussed was an article by Jane Beggs-Joles & Stacey Hirvela 
on demystifying Hydrangeas on www.provenwinners-shrubs.com.  This article identi-
fies six main types of hydrangeas commonly grown in North American gardens.  This 
article discusses the cultural needs, flowering, colors, pruning and other fun facts.
	 Note that in September after the Harvest Swap we will have a small thank you 
celebration for Ken and David for all the help they have given the garden club the last 
few years.  We will miss them.

SGCA Calendar of Events
Fun Fest in conjunction with National Night Out – 

Tuesday, August 5th at Clarkson Park

Littleton Public Schools Start – 
Friday, August 15th

Labor Day – Monday, September 1st

Halloween – Friday, October 31st

NewsFlash 
Please don’t leave your pet 
outside in this heat and be 
conscious about your pets 
barking for hours at a time. 
Be a courteous neighbor.

Linda Nixon
  On June 28th we 
hosted the annual 
dumpster day; many 

residents were able to rid their yards, 
garages, and basements of unwanted 
trash and yard waste. There was also a 
metal and electronic recycler on hand 
to help dispose of these items in a 
responsible manner. Although the recy-
clers did not charge for their services 
we were able to donate the proceeds 

from the scrap metal of just over $300 to 
the less fortunate. Thank You Jim Proud 
from Metal Recycling for Charity (303-
807-7566), Mark Scheckenbach (303-944-
8567) from computer recycling and a big 
thanks to Scott Nixon for your time and 
efforts to unload all of the vehicles. A Big 
thank-you to Theadus Ann Duke, Dorothy 
Mauro and Harriet Lawrence for your time, 
checking people in and signing up several 
new members. A special Thanks to Harriet 
for getting the metal Recycler.

Dumpster Day 2014
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Southglenn Civic Association 
PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161-2024

OFFICERS:
Chairperson: Linda Nixon, 303-795-8083, landsnixon@msn.com
Vice-Chairperson: Susie Elmer, 720-629-4179, susieohle@yahoo.com
Secretary: Dora Cash, 303-794-8851, jim_dora_cash@yahoo.com
Treasurer: Dale Rottschafer, 303-761-4539, dalelrottschafer@hotmail.com
Historian: Sue Seitz, 303-798-1487, sseitz@du.edu
COMMITTEES:
CenCON: Theadus Duke, Dorothy Mauro
Membership: Linda Nixon
Newsletter Co-Editors: Chris Haller, Dale Rottschafer
BOARD MEMBERS:
Theadus Ann Duke: 303-794-5809
Chris Haller: 614-506-2892, christopherhaller@gmail.com
Dorothy Mauro: 303-798-2823, damauro@comcast.net

The Southglenn Reporter is published monthly by the Southglenn 
Civic Association. However, they skip the January issue.

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 20th of the month 

before the next month’s issue. Please email news articles to  
SGCivicAssoc@gmail.com. No endorsement of any product 
or service is implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. 

Advertising
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  

of the month for the next month’s issue.  

To place an ad, call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499.
Email: getinfo@coloradolasertype.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to www.
ColoradoLasertype.com 

and click on the “Advertising Rates” link.
	 Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a 
recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the civic association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are 
those of the individual authors and not of the civic association or the publisher. 
Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional 
service or opinion through this publication. 

SOUTHGLENN CIVIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
$15 Annual Dues for Jan. 1, 2014-Dec. 31, 2014
To join and/or support the SGCA, the annual dues are $15.00

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Street Address: _________________________________________

City, State, Zip Code: _____________________________________

Email Address: __________________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________________________________
o	YES! I am willing to volunteer with SGCA. Call me with options.
o	I would like to receive the Reporter electronically 
Number of years living in Southglenn: _______
o	YES, please list my teen’s name in the 
	 Southglenn Reporter Teen Service Directory.
Here is the information (please check all that apply):
 			   Baby	 CPR 	 Pet 	 Lawn 	 Snow 
First Name & Last Initial:	 Sitting	 Certified	 Sitting	 Care	 Removal

_______________________	 o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________  Age: ______

First Name & Last Initial:

_______________________	 o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________ Age: ______

Make checks payable to Southglenn Civic Association (your cancelled 
check will be your receipt). Send this form and your check to:  
Southglenn Civic Association, PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161. 
Please attach your ideas, comments and questions on a separate sheet.
Thank you for your involvement and support!

Last Chance for Music 
at Streets of Southglenn
	 The summer concert season at the Streets of Southglenn 
comes to a close in August. The free concert series fills the air 
with music at Commons Park. Shows run from 6:30 p.m. - 8 p.m. 
Remember to bring a chair or go all out and pack a blanket and 
picnic to enjoy along with tunes. 
	 The following bands will be performing at the Streets of 
Southglenn for the end of the summer:
	 August 13th – The Long Run (Eagles cover band)
	 August 27th – New Sensation (80’s hits)

The Hudson Gardens Announces 
2014 Summer Concert Schedule
	 Sunday, August 3rd - Chris Isaak
	 Sunday, August 10th - Grammy Award Winner, 
		  Peter Frampton
	 Sunday, August 17th - Little River Band-
		  with 18-piece orchestra
	 Sunday, August 24th - Night Ranger
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2014 Neighborhood Garage Sale Wrap-Up
	 On June 20 and 21, more than 40 families participated in the Southglenn 
Neighborhood Garage Sale and Charity Pick-Up, sponsored for the first time 
by The Steller Group of Keller Williams Realty. The 2014 neighborhood 
garage sale drew buyers from throughout the Metro Denver area.
	 “A heartfelt THANK YOU to the Steller Group for doing an exceptional 
job organizing, advertising and promoting the event.” said Anne K., a par-
ticipant who was happy for the support.
	 Neighbors who signed up for a sale were highlighted on a neighborhood 
map and directional signs were posted to lead shoppers to their driveways, 
benefitting buyers and sellers alike. Yvonne B. said “Great job! Thanks for 
the signs and getting the word out about all the garage sales. We had a lot 
more traffic on our street because of the publicity.”
	 Save the date for next year: May 19 and 20, 2015. Until then, have an 
enjoyable and clutter-free summer!

Thefts From Vehicles, continued from page 2

continued on page 5

Special Thanks to SGCA Members Paying July Dues
	 The Southglenn Civic 
Association strives to make 
life in our neighborhood as 
friendly and fun-filled as pos-
sible. The SGCA Board of 
Directors would like to thank 
the following neighbors who 
paid their dues in July. Thank 
you all for your continuing 
support and we look forward 
to seeing you at events and at 
our SGCA Board of Directors 
meetings each month!

Karen Kaufman
Coldwell Banker Real Estate

HOW MAY I HELP YOU WITH
YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS?

SOUTHGLENN REAL 
ESTATE SPECIALIST

Selling Southglenn Since 1972. 
I appreciate your business and referrals. 

Personal Service Guaranteed.

Call your real estate specialist 
for real estate advice. 

Mobile: 303-905-8050
Office: 720-283-5883

karen.kaufman@coloradohomes.com

Computer Recycling
Linda Nixon
	 Mark Scheckenbach (303-944-8567) the computer 
and cell phone recycler is available to pick up your 
items, and remove your hard drive and give it back to 
you on site. He only accepts small electronics such as 
computers, printers, phones and such. Call him and you 
can recycle your electronics safely now!
	 No monitors or TVs, please. We will try to have a 
recycling day in September for Southglenn!

Littleton Village Update
Chris Haller
	 Work has begun on the former Marathon Oil prop-
erty, bordered by Broadway, Dry Creek, and the back of 
S. Washington St., and now known as Littleton Village. 
Final approvals from the Littleton City Council have 
cleared the way for developer Watt Investment Partners 
(WIP) to start grating the property.
	 Littleton Village is scheduled to be a mixed-use 
property containing retail stores, multifamily apartment 
homes, townhomes, and single family homes. While 
the single family homes will come before the retail, 
WIT is in the process of securing contracts for the esti-
mated 450 housing units. 
	 The hope of Councilwoman Debbie Brinkman is 
that the property will attract older families looking to 
downsize. No date has yet been set for the first homes, 
but WIP is working quickly to get Littleton Village up 
and running. 

Barrett Herman Peterson
Bridges Holscher Piker
Brotherton Kaufman Preston
Burkey Kelly Proctor/Polak
Cohen Krol Ravier
Crawford Leon Rehder
Davies Lightfoot Saager
Divino Lintelmann Sampson
Earnest Mead Spoerl
Escue Medsker Trinder
Farmer Nice Trueblood
Fernandez Osterbrock Valentine
Fox Parachini Wooten
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Help Your Pups Beat the Heat
	 As the temperatures climb and we find ourselves in the dog 
days of summer, remember that the grill may not be the only 
place you find hot dogs this summer. Our neighborhood is home 
to plenty of four legged friends, most of whom enjoy the outdoors, 
a good walk or jog, and chasing a ball. Remember, though, that 
dogs don’t regulate heat the same way that we do and are can be 
just as susceptible to overheating as we are. 
	 When out for a run or jog with your dog, remember to pause 
often to give them water. If you’re feeling tired or hot, chances are 
they are too. Try pouring water on their head and neck. If your dog 
wants to slow down, oblige them and keep an eye to make sure 
they’re not showing signs of heat exhaustion. 
	 In the backyard, make sure that your pup has adequate shade 
that allows for good airflow. While dog houses may provide the 
shade your dog needs, no air will flow in or out of your pup’s 
apartment. If possible, provide a small kiddie pool for your dog to 
cool off in. And, as always, provide plenty of water.
	 If our dog has long hair, consider a summer haircut to help 
them keep from overheating. Consider exercising your dog and 
yourself off of peak heat hours too. 
	 Remember, cars build up heat extremely quickly and, even 
with the windows cracked, no pet or person should be left unat-
tended.

Teen Services
	 To add your teen’s name, please call Dale Rottschafer at 303-761-4539 
and leave the following information: your name, age, phone number and 
the categories you would like included. Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * 
Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S) Snow removal (P) Pet & 
House sitting. You must be a dues paying member of the Southglenn 
Civic Association to have your name listed. No recommendation or endorse-
ment of any of the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners asso-
ciation board or Colorado Lasertype.

Celeste B. 15	 B*	
Kyle B.	 15	 B*/P/L/S	
Ellie B.	 13	 B*/P	
Ella C.	 12	 B/P	
Larry C.	 12	 L	
Rose C.	 14	 B*/P	
Chanda E	 15	 B	
Maddie E.		 B*/P	
Nash H.	 14	 L	
Aaron N.	 15	 B/L/S	
Molly R.	 12	 P	
Connor S.	 15	 P/L/S	
Gabriella S.	 17	 B/P	
Nicholas S.	 15	 P/L/S	
Jack T.	 13	 P/S	

Southglenn Garden Club Schedule
Thursday, August 14 – 7 p.m. Fall & Winter Landscape Care 

Donnetta Wilhelm – Master Gardener	
	 Southglenn Library, Meeting Room A
Thursday, September 11 – 6:30 p.m. Harvest Swap

Corner of Washington St. & Davies
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Chimney & Fireplaces: Repairs, maint., 
cleaning. Brick mason, A+ BBB 7/343-9890

Oil Painting Classes 303-588-0581. www.kay-
witherspoon.com, kay@kaywitherspoon.com

Concrete & Masonry: Large & small jobs! 
Repairs, restoration & new projects. A+BBB! 
Professional, free estimates 720-343-9890.

TILE SETTER. No job too small. Over 30 yrs 
exper. Accept Visa/MC. John 720-271-8045

Get Ready for Summer! Choose Optimal 
Health with Take Shape for Life. Call 720-
988-3237 or visit my website at http://dawn-
4help.tsfl.com 

CAFE DOLCE, YOUR BAKERY. We fea-
ture European baked goods and the Italian 
coffee ILLY. We are in the Cherry Knolls 
Shopping Center. Free WiFi, great parking! 
www.cafedolcecolorado.com See you soon! 

WINDOW CLEANING 303-292-0115

Haul it 4 less. Junk/Debris Removal 4 less. 
We take TV’s, Sofas, Chairs, & any junk & 
yard debris & Hot Tubs. Cheap appliance 
removal. Not much more than a roll off-we 
do labor.  Peter 303-249-1980.

CAPTAIN HONEY-DO! Handyman service.  
All my guys are firemen!  Flat hourly rates for 
most jobs. Fully automated or by phone. www.
CaptainHoneydo.com  or  Call 303-981-0615

Summer air duct cleaning & chimney clean-
ing.  Chimney repairs 10% off 7/299-7782.

Lone Wolf Sprinklers. 30+ yrs exp. Repairs 
and installs. Start ups & winterizing. Free est. 
Office: 720-362-2563, Cell: 720-934-6701.

Taylor’s Lawn Service. Mowing, sprin-
klers, landscaping maintenance, Spring 
Special!! Call Today! 720-308-5698

Mile High Lawn & Garden. Complete lawn 
care & landscaping. Free est. 3/908-4846.

Yard and Garden Design Consultations, 
303-999-8228. www.oakesgardendesign.com

Wallpaper, Painting & Color Consulting. 
I love to do it! 13 yrs exp. Refs. HEATHER 
303-884-6965

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

PIANO LESSONS: Suzuki & Traditional 
Methods, Ages 3-Adults, Beginners-Adv., 
High Professional Standards & Fun, B.M., 
M.M., MTNA, CSMTA, SSMTA, CSA, SAA. 
303-798-7351.

ELECTRICIAN - Panel upgrades, trouble- 
shooting, remodels, outside lighting, any-
thing electrical for home or small commer-
cial project. Reliable, competitive pricing.
Member BBB, Lic/Ins., Noble Place Electric, 
303-803-8211, www.noble-electric.com

Small Paint Jobs Only 303-738-9203

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

HOUSECLEANING: Avail. morning or after-
noon. Use my products or yours. 30 yrs 
exp. Call Kathy Boehm 720-338-8066. 

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Contact 
Jan at 303-979-3880 or www.partylite.biz/
janderby 

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine Tree 
Svc. 303-979-5330. 41 yrs exp.

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow 
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter  & 
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small 
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, 
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, 
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. 
Call A+ for fast, professional service every 
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit 
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. 
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

Tips for Dealing with Inclement, Winter Weather, continued from page 8

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $3.00/line for 2014 (about 40 characters/line). Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com 
to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

$300 off
Exterior or Interior Painting

Special Thank You 
for Veterans: 

Additional

10% offAmerican family owned. 
15 years in business. 

10% discount for cash. 
Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Credit cards accepted

Multiple Home 
Discount

Western Welcome Week
	 Starting in the late 1920’s, downtown Littleton’s Western 
Welcome Week keeps the tradition alive August 8-17th. Featuring 
everything from craft exhibits to live music and food, Western 
Welcome Week is family-friendly fun that offers fireworks on 
August 8th and a Grand Parade on Saturday, August 16th. The 
festival is free to attend and will showcase over 40 events and 
service organizations. More information may be found at www.
westernwelcomeweek.org.

“The family is a haven in a heartless world.”
—Christopher Lasch
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